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Chief of Army Staff Visits Bhutan

Gen. Dalbir Singh, Chief of Army Staff (CoAS) of India visited Bhutan on October 31-November 02, 2014.  This was the current CoAS’s first foreign visit outside India since taking over the post on August 01, 2014.  Gen. Dalbir Singh was accorded a Guard of Honour and held discussions with his counterpart, the Chief Operations Officer, Royal Bhutan Army who also hosted a banquet in his honour.  The Indian CoAS had an audience with His Majesty, the King of Bhutan and also called on His Majesty, the Fourth King.  The visit continues the tradition of close military cooperation between India and Bhutan and will further boost these ties.

